

Australian & New Zealand Association for Health Professional Educators

# **ANZAHPE eBulletin June 2016**



From the Editor

It is a great pleasure to write this editorial for the second ANZAHPE bulletin of 2016. This is the first bulletin since I took over the role of editor, and I would like to start by thanking Amanda Henderson who did a sterling job over the last two years. I will strive to continue the great work done by Amanda and others before her.

This bulletin is the first since our highly successful joint Ottawa-ANZAHPE 2016 conference. The partnership with the Ottawa conference opened up many opportunities for collaboration and we acknowledge the great efforts of Prof Gary Rogers and Prof Monica Moran that made this possible.

In her President's message below, Monica also highlights the special significance of the joint conference. The bulletin includes images that capture this truly memorable event. The winners of the prestigious ANZAHPE awards 2016 deserve special mention, and the bulletin includes a section dedicated to this.

There are many benefits to ANZAHPE membership that extend well beyond our formal activities. ANZAHPE brings together health professions educators not only from Australia and New Zealand, but also from Asia and the Pacific region. I encourage members to support our endeavours to widen our membership base and expand our network.

We would also like to extend a warm welcome to those currently undertaking further study in health professions education. We would be happy to include a section dedicated to news and highlights from postgraduate programs in health professions education, so please share any items that you would like to see included in this section.

Higher education in general and health professions education in particular faces many challenges, not least from digital disruption and funding limitations. These challenges can be turned into opportunities through collaboration and innovation. ANZAHPE provides the ideal forum to foster these collaborations and shape the future of health professions education.

Dr Chinthaka Balasooriya Editor



## From the President's Desk

I suspect that In common with many of you I find myself checking the calendar in disbelief that we are already in the middle of the year. Mark Scott the recently retired Managing Director of the ABC said of his work with Aunty that "the days were long but the years were short". Again an experience I suspect is common for many of us. In our short but very full years we see our students enter our professional training environments, grapple with the acquisition of new professional identities and hopefully join us as members of our communities. Meeting the next generation of health professional practitioners and educators is one of the great joys of an ANZAHPE conference and was a particular feature of the 2016 Ottawa/ANZAHPE conference. Over the duration of the conference the ANZAHPE membership once again proved what a strong community we are with members at all stages of their professional journeys providing collegial support to one another. The 2016 Perth conference was a success on many levels, intellectually, culturally, socially and financially. Thank you for helping to make it such a great success. As one attendee said...

I know I've been to a good conference when I come away feeling invigorated wanting to do things differently, and for me, the Ottawa ANAZHPE Conference provides this feeling in abundance.

From little conversations over coffee, to big conversations from keynotes, we talked about how and what we assess and evaluate in teaching and learning, but what the conference captured for me with a early keynote on compassion and a final keynote on cultural inclusivity is - what we value.

From the learning climate to climate change and social accountability, the conference embraces the small and the big, all in the context of how we support our future health professionals in being both good clinicians and good people, making a contribution towards the common good.

Professor Trudy Roberts suggested we learn something new, get out of our comfort zones and have fun. ANZAHPE nurtures both a place and space for me to explore each of these within an extensive, supportive, community of practice which cultivates best practice in medical education.

As the conference came to a close, I left with sore feet from dancing, ears ringing from listening and new ways of thinking and feeling about things, lots still to learn and but also lots new to do ...

Since the Perth conference we have welcomed 29 new members to ANZAHPE from a wide range of professions and geographic locations. New members invigorate us and I look forward to meeting some of you in Adelaide as preparations ramp up for the 2017 ANZAHPE conference. The Committee of Management continues to meet monthly to ensure that the association not only remains viable but thrives. I would like to acknowledge the remarkable work completed by outgoing CoM members, Anthony Ali, Julie Ash and Amanda Henderson, and welcome new CoM members Chinthaka Balasooriya, Diann Eley and Allison Roderick. Please keep in contact with us if you have any ideas, questions or concerns, and enjoy this bulletin created by our new bulletin editor Dr. Chinthaka Balasooriya.

Warm regards
Monica Moran
ANZAHPE President

#### 2016 ANZAHPE Student Prizes

ANZAHPE congratulates the following winners of ANZAHPE Student Prizes in 2016.

Many outstanding applications were received and the recipients listed below are just a small sample of the fantastic amount of research being completed in health professional education in Australia & New Zealand.

The 2016 Student Prizes were generously supported by Australian Medicines Handbook. ANZHAPE looks forwards to an on-going relationship with AMH.

Click here to read more.



The 2016 ANZAHPE Pre-Registration Student Prize sponsored by Australian Medicines Handbook

Anna Hogg (University of Otago)

Project title: Challenges faced by students in the transition from pre-clinical to clinical training; an analysis from the student perspective.



# The 2016 Post-Graduate Student Prize sponsored by Australian Medicines Handbook

Jemima Spathis (The University of Queensland)
Project title: Enhancing knowledge, experience and
confidence in exercise physiology students through role-play
and workbooks when working with clients with a disability.



# ANZAHPE Post-Registration Student Prize (Clinical Education) supported by Richard Hays

Nathan So (Sydney University)

Project title: Developing Residents as Teachers: a Practical Teaching Course for Residents in Bedside Teaching

#### **ANZAHPE AWARDS**

The **ANZAHPE Award** is available each year to recognise professional excellence or outstanding achievement in the field of health professional education in Australasia and New Zealand.

**ANZAHPE Honorary Membership** is a prestigious category of membership which recognises exceptional, sustained contributions and loyalty to ANZAHPE over a long period of time.



In 2016 the ANZAHPE Award was presented to Professor Tim Wilkinson for outstanding achievement in the field of Health Professional Education in Australasia, New Zealand and Internationally.

Anthony Ali (left) presented Tim with his award certificate during the 2016 Conference ANZAHPE President's dinner dance.



A/Prof Pippa Craig was awarded Honoray Membership in 2016 for exceptional, sustained contribution and loyalty to ANZAHPE and for enhancing ANZAHPE with unique qualities, continuing interest in the Association and by the excellence of her reputation in her field of health professional education.

Pippa (left) was presented with her Award certificate by Julie Ash at the 2016 Conference ANZAHPE President's dinner dance.

### **New CoM members**

We welcome the following new Committee of Management members:

Dr Chinthaka Balasooriya (UNSW)

A/Prof Diann Eley (University of Queensland)

Allison Roderick (Flinders University)

To learn more about the Committee of Management team Click here to read CoM member profiles

#### NEWS FROM THE FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM

The ANZAHPE Fellowship Program continues to grow steadily and we have been delighted to welcome the following new Fellows and Associate Fellows so far in 2016: Fellows

- Professor Richard Hays (University of Tasmania)
- Dr Chinthaka Balasooriya (University of New South Wales)

#### Associate Fellows

- Dr Keri Moore (Southern Cross University)
- Dr Kathryn Weston (University of Wollongong)
- Ms Marise Lombard (Griffith University)
- Ms Kay Skinner (Charles Sturt University)

It was my pleasure, along with the President, to present the Fellows and Associate Fellows who applied successfully in our first full year of the Program (and were able to be there) formally with their certificates as part of a plenary at the March conference. Click here to view photos of the presentations.

It was great to meet several of them for the first time face to face and some interesting discussion was had about how the expanding group can contribute to the Association and the development of its members into the future. There will be more news on that in the lead up to the Adelaide conference next year, but one message that the group asked me to convey to the wider membership was to underline that the application processes for the two levels of recognition are straight forward and user-friendly. They believed that that all members of the Association who are active scholars should consider applying at an appropriate level, or at least working towards meeting the criteria. All of the information you need is under the 'ANZAHPE Fellowship' tab on the front page of the website, so why don't you have a look to see if you meet the criteria and consider applying.

Warm regards

**Gary Rogers** 

Immediate Past President and Chair of the Fellowship Committee



ANZAHPE Fellow A/Prof Linda Sweet (centre) was presented with her Fellowship certificate in Perth by Prof Gary Rogers (Fellowship Scheme Lead) and A/Prof Monica Moran (ANZAHPE President).



#### **ANZAHPE 2017 Conference**

11-14 July 2017 Adelaide Convention Centre, Adelaide, SA

#### **INVITATION & WELCOME**

We would like to invite you to attend the Australian & New Zealand Association for Health Professional Educators (ANZAHPE) 2017 Conference, which will be held in Adelaide, South Australia from the Tuesday 11 - Friday 14 July 2017. The theme of the meeting is Transitions. This inclusive theme is open to multiple interpretations.

Transitions asks us to consider where we have been, where we are and where we are going in our personal, professional and organisational learning journeys.

To visit the official Conference website <u>click here</u>

#### **KEY DATES**

- Call for abstracts open: September 2016
- Early Bird Registration open: November 2016

## **Images from 2016 Conference**

The conference in Perth was a truly memorable event.

<u>Click here</u> to see some of the images from the 2016 Perth ANZAHPE-Ottawa Conference.



ANZAHPE

Australian & New Zealand
Association for Health
Professional Educators

## **FoHPE News**

The Journal website is now open for submissions. <u>Click here</u> to visit the FoHPE website.

The latest edition of FoHPE was released in April, and I hope you have had a chance to look at the <u>articles</u>.

Editorial Vol 17.1 (April 2016)

The next edition of Focus on Health Professional Education is planned for release in July.

Jill Romeo
Editorial Assistant, FoHPE



ANZAHPE

Australian & New Zealand
Association for Health
Professional Educators

#### Want to become a better writer?

Improve your writing and critical appraisal skills by registering as a reviewer for FoHPE. Reviewing journal articles is integral to the FoHPE process and to help ensure our publications are of the highest standard. If you are new to scientific writing, or like most of us, you want to develop your own writing skills, getting involved in the peer review process is one of the best ways to improve.

Please visit the journal website <a href="https://fohpe.org/FoHPE">https://fohpe.org/FoHPE</a> and ensure you update your profile to indicate your areas of interest and expertise.

# ANNOUNCING A NEW ANZAHPE HOT TOPIC ACTION GROUP (HTAG)

# An Australian and New Zealand University Health Clinics Collaborative

Led by Dr Keri Moore, PhD who holds Associate Fellowship with ANZAHPE and Dr Louise Horstmanshof, PhD, the purpose of the HTAG is to provide a forum for exploration of and dialogue on issues of importance among senior educationalists responsible for managing allied health and medical education in university clinics. The expected outcomes will be cross-Tasman research collaborations, publications and conference presentations.

Our research priorities at the moment are:

- Quality Assurance Framework for university on-campus clinical education
- · Assessment of Employability skills in university clinic
- The costs and benefits of providing undergraduate student clinical placements in university clinics via the student-led health service delivery Model.
- Clinical outcomes
- Patient case mix
- Interprofessional clinics in university clinics costs, effectiveness
- Exploration of the University clinic learning environment

Senior clinical educationalists from all disciplines are most welcome to join. The group will meet on a monthly basis by Webinar and then face-to-face at the ANZAHPE Conference 2017.

Please contact: Dr Keri Moore on mooreclinicaleducation@hotmail.com

#### Not an ANZAHPE member?

Benefits of ANZAHPE membership include:

- Subscription to the ANZAHPE Journal
- Focus on Health Professional Education: a Multi-professional Journal
- Subscription to the ANZAHPE Bulletin
- Discounted registration for the Annual ANZAHPE Conference
- Eligibility for ANZAHPE research grants
- Eligibility for ANZAHPE prizes and awards
- The opportunity to be nominated for a position on CoM
- Eligibility and discounted rates to attend ANZAHPE state-based events
- Membership of a collegial community of health professional educators
- Eligibility to apply for recognition as a Fellow or Associate Fellow of ANZAHPE

Please click here visit the website for full membership details or JOIN NOW

# MABEL - Medicine in Australia: Balancing Employment and Life

Latest issue of MABEL Matters is now available

The Centre for Research Excellence in Medical Workforce Dynamics, incorporating

the *Medicine in Australia: Balancing Employment and Life (MABEL) Survey*, is delighted to inform you of the release of the latest issue of MABEL Matters.

#### MABEL Matters Issue No.11, May 2016

#### In this issue:

- The future of MABEL
- MABEL survey progress
- Research results roundup -
- o What are the patterns of rural outreach services provided by specialist doctors?
- o <u>Is the provision of rural outreach services by specialists stable over time?</u>
- o Which GPs are geographically mobile?
- o How much time do doctors spend on non-clinical activities?
- o Which doctors transition to non-clinical roles?
- Fourth MABEL Research Forum and Data Users Workshop
- **Examples of new external research using MABEL data**

**MABEL Matters Issue No. 11** can also be accessed from the MABEL website here:http://mabel.org.au/results/newsletter

For further details on the Centre's latest activities please visit us at mabel.org.au

### **ANZAHPE & SOCIAL MEDIA**

Did you know that ANZAHPE is on Twitter and Facebook? One of ANZAHPE's core objectives is to facilitate communication between educators in the health professions. Twitter and Facebook are great platforms to help us meet this objective. So, whether you are new to social media or have been using it with skill for a while, we would love you to be our friend and / or follow us. Read more

### WOULD YOU LIKE TO ADVERTISE HERE?

Do you have a job opportunity or up-coming event that you would like to promote? If you are interested in advertising in the eBulletin, please contactexecutive@anzahpe.org

## Follow us on Twitter!



To stay up-to-date in live time with all of ANZAHPE's news, events, conferences and grants/prize announcements, <u>follow us</u> on Twitter (<u>@ANZAHPE</u>).







Copyright © 2016 Australian & New Zealand Association of Health Professional Educators, All rights reserved.

You are receiving this email as a member or partner of ANZAHPE

#### Our mailing address is:

Australian & New Zealand Association of Health Professional Educators Health Professional Education, Flinders University PO Box 852 Renmark, South Australia 5341 Australia

Add us to your address book

unsubscribe from this list update subscription preferences

